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 Hi everyone! Thank you for taking the time to read the letter. Thank you so much for those of you that support 
the ministry with you prayers and financial gifts. I really appreciate it! 
  There is a lot going on. So. I’m going to highlight what’s  happening. First, the construction project for 
 Vineyard Macapá is near completion. The interior walls of the rooms need to be painted. We are going to have 
an artist, that attends Vineyard Viva, paint some Bible characters. It’s a great addition to the church complex. 
This is the third project to upgrade the exisisting site. Secondly, Léo and Lêda  were Licensed as assistance Pas-
tors of Vineyard Macapá. This is a huge step for them and the Mission Xingu (Macapá). The next twelve month 
will be more practical training as well as Theology and Vineyard values and distinctives. Thirdly, we had our 
second monthly outreach event. We added prayer and giving out clothes besides giving out hot dogs and juice. 
This time we did a better job getting the churches involved. We had a great turnout! Next,. I’m leading a home 
group with Anthony.  This group we are calling “new believers”. We hope to expand this group thru the out-
reach ministry. But for now Anthony has friends that range from agnostic to ones with doubts and uncertainties. 
So, we have a book project that is being formed around ”The Case for Christ” (“Em defensa de Crito”) I’m real-
ly excited about this group. It has various challenges so, please for this project and group members. Finally, a 
personal note about ny Brazilian  family. They just celebrated Thayna’s 15th birthday. Here in Brazil, the 15th 
birthday is a celebration of girls entering into womanhood. It is a big deal! Recently her life has changed. She 
was accepted into a military school. She loves it and is doing really well. It has had a great impact in her life. In 
the photo below with me, she was 10. At 15, she has grown so much! Thayna is sweet young women. Ok my 
friends, that’s just the highlights. God is doing so much more! Please keep us in your prayers.  Bob Lesher 


